
 

May 22, 2025 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole      The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman        Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations     House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol       H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, DC 20515      Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting funding for the North Ogden, Utah Community Detention Pond project in fiscal year 2026. The 
entity to receive funding for this project is North Ogden City, located at 505 E 2600 N, North Ogden, UT 
84414. The funding would be used to mitigate flood risk and improve stormwater management in a growing 
residential area.  
 
The investment in the North Ogden City, Utah Community Detention Pond project represents a valuable use of 
taxpayer funds because the construction of a community detention pond is designed to mitigate flood risk and 
improve stormwater management in a growing residential area. The project will include an attached public park, 
offering recreational amenities such as walking trails, open green space, and picnic areas. This dual-purpose 
infrastructure will enhance community resilience and quality of life.  

The project has a federal nexus as defined in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and/or 5305(a)(5). 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Rep. Blake D. Moore 
Member of Congress 


